MANORBIER COMMUNITY COUNCIL (MCC)
Extraordinary Meeting held at Jameston Village Hall, Jameston
Monday 15 February 2016 – 7.00pm
DRAFT MINUTES

Public Participation session took place between 7.02pm and 7.08pm.
Present: Cllr Ray Hughes (Chair), Cllr Ray Hine, Cllr Mrs Marcia Kidney, Cllr J Long, Cllr John Williams, Cllr Graham Willcocks and Ian Morris (Clerk and Proper Officer). 
26/16    To receive any apologies for absence: Cllr Rob Hall, Cllr Lynda Parker and Cllr Terry Williams.
27/16    To receive any declarations of interest: Cllr Ray Hine and Cllr John Williams declared a         

Prejudicial Interest in agenda item 3a (N/0725 – Premises licence at Brown’s Country Club and Restaurant at Buttyland Caravan & Camping Park, Station Road, Manorbier).
28/16
To receive and consider the following licence application and planning application and any other planning notices:

Cllr Hine and Cllr John Williams left the room at this point (7.10pm).

a) N/0725 – Premises licence at Brown’s Country Club and Restaurant at Buttyland Caravan & Camping Park, Station Road, Manorbier. Cllr Hughes highlighted the proposed new opening hours and confirmed that the licence application was to include customers ‘off the street’. Cllr Marcia Kidney thought that the proposed new opening hours would be unfair to local residents and local existing businesses and would increase traffic on a small road in close proximity to a school. Cllr Hughes also expressed concern about the effect the proposed new, longer, opening hours would have on existing businesses in the area. Cllr Willcocks queried the role that MCC had in commenting on licence applications now that copies of applications are not routinely sent to Community Councils. Clerk confirmed that he had spoken to Sharon Knowles, PCC Licensing Team, on 8 February 2016 and she had confirmed that Town and Community Councils can still make representations to them on Licensing applications. Cllr Willcocks added that he did not have any concerns with the application in respect of the competition element and hoped that PCC would already be aware of other local issues such as impact on the school and use of the narrow road by increased visitors. Cllr Long agreed that business competition was fair but that proposals to sell alcohol for 24 hours a day (to residents and guests) was not acceptable. Cllr Long also expressed concern about the effect the increased licensing hours might have on the nearby school. Cllr Marcia Kidney proposed that MCC send representations to PCC’s Licensing Team expressing concern about increased noise (particularly in the summer months and in good weather); the extended licensing hours (including to those visitors ‘off the street’); close proximity to Manorbier School and the likely increased traffic flow on a small road which had a 20 mph speed limit (safety concerns). Seconded by Cllr Long. Vote taken – 4 in favour. Cllr Willcocks hoped that if this licence application was approved, PCC would enforce any conditions it imposed upon the applicant to reassure local residents and MCC on the issues and concerns raised. Cllr Hughes reminded those present of the PCC Licensing Team’s deadline (18 February 2016) for comments on this application and of the relevant website page.
Cllr Ray Hine and Cllr John Williams returned to the room at this point (7.30pm).   

b) NP/16/0049/FUL – Replace existing store with new workshop to rear of dwelling at Swallows Loft, Jameston. SA70 8QJ. Members could see no concerns with this application and so Cllr Hine proposed that MCC recommend approval. Seconded by Cllr John Williams. Vote taken – all in favour. 
c) Other notices and planning applications received after publication of the agenda. Cllr Hughes brought forward 3 planning approvals which Members noted.
29/16
To consider any Emergency Items. Clerk reported that One Voice Wales had acknowledged MCC’s membership payment for 2016/17 but had asked for the names of up to two councillors to represent MCC at the Area Committee meetings. Cllr Hine said he was willing to continue as MCC’s representative and Cllr Hughes agreed to be the nominated deputy. 

Cllr Hughes thanked councillors and members of the public for attending and reminded Members that the next Full Council meeting was scheduled for 7 March 2016 at 7pm.


The meeting closed at 7.35pm.
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